
New England Region, Sports Car Club of America

Board of Directors Meeting June 8,2022

Held via zoom online

The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by Regional Executive Abhi Ghatak

Board members present: Regional Executive Abhi Ghatak, Asst. RE Andrew Benagh,

Secretary George Farrar, Mark Gregory, Paul Omichinski, Jennifer Ferreira, Jeff Adams

Board members absent: Steve Introne, Greg Holt, Rich Currey

Also in attendance : Area 1 Director Peter Schneider, Treasurer Dick Patullo, James Ray,

Trevor Hermance, Melissa Introne, Emmanuel Cecchet, Donna Stevens

1)The meeting opened with a Motion to accept the May 2022 minutes as presented by

Paul Omichinski, 2nd Andrew Benagh Yes - unanimous

2)Area One Director report submitted by Peter Schneider

National Office working on Ops Manual

3)Treasurer's Report submitted by Dick Patullo

All going well, everything up to date

Motion to accept report by

Paul Omichinski, 2nd Andrew Benagh Yes - unanimous

4)Club Racing Report submitted by N/A

)Solo Report submitted by N/A

6)Rally Report submitted by Emmanuel Cecchet

Rallyfest was attended by apx 300 people

Rallysprint had 20 entries



RallyX next event June 18/19 @ Union, Me.

2nd event at this location , 25 entries at this time

7)Time Trials Report submitted by Paul Omichinski

1st event of year went as planned

National TT @ Thompson Motorsports Park 6/30 - 7/2

8)Merchandise Report submitted by Donna Stevens

Will be at Devens Solo event 6/12/22

9)Membership Report submitted by N/A

10)Social Media Committee Report by Trevor Hermance

Nothing new to report at this time

11)Pit Talk Update by Melissa Introne

Event Content and News

In May, the following content was created and posted:

● RallyFest Weekend at Team O’Neil

● Bob Introne Memorial Race

● RESULTS: Bob Introne Memorial, NERRC #2

● Bob Introne Memorial T-Shirts

● RESULTS: 2022 NERRC Season Kicks off at Palmer

There were 4 Pit Talk emails distributed in May. The average

open rate was 48.5% and a 9% click thru rate.

Volunteer Promotional Flyers



Production of promotional flyers for the Rally program were created. These were

one on all the Rally programs, and then individual flyers for Sprint, Cross and

Road Rally. These were produced and printed and used at RallyFest last weekend.

12) Archives Report submitted by Donna Stevens

Working through 1992

A Motion was made to accept the reports as presented by

Andrew Benagh, Paul Omichinski 2nd Yes - unanimous

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

RAL is coming up in August, BOD needs to get the ball rolling - send out info,

start collections for raffle/silent auction, etc. 5 items to be donated by NER

The7:35 motion to adjourn by

Paul Omichinski, 2nd Andrew Benagh Yes - unanimous

Respectfully Submitted,

George Farrar, NER BOD Sec.




